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The Executive Engineer 

Ref No.: NGH/GM/SO(MYENV/23-24/ 1 4 o4 

Water Resources Department, 
Div. No.- 2, Singrauli (M.P.) 

Dear Sir, 

Office of the General Manager, 

Nigahi Project 

tec-uRtenfcl- fartoAT. Ru 486884/ Post- Nigahi Project, Distt- Singrauli, M.P. PIN-486884 
Phone: 07805- 276040, (EAX) 27630% email: cgmngh@ncl.gov.inwebsite: www.nclcil.in 

NCL 

CIN- U10102 MP1985GO1003160 
An ISO: 9001, ISO: 14001 &ISO: 45001 Certified Company 

Copy to: 

Sub: Regarding comments of the Water Resources Department sought by MoEF&CC on provisions of 
conservation and protection measures of two seasonal nallahas flowing through the proposed 
forest land of 229.348 Ha for diversion in compartment no. RF-272, 273 & 274 of Waidhan 
Range. 

MoEF&CC is enclosed herewith as Annexure-i. 

Enclosures: As Above 

Northern Coalfields Limited 

(A Mini Ratna Company) 

(A subsidiary of Coal India Limited) 

Ref: MoEF&CC's letter vide File No. 8-26/2015-FCVol. 1/47834/2023 dated 05.07,2023 

A fresh proposal of Diversion of 229.348 ha forest land in compartment No. RF-272, 273 & 274 of Waidhan 
Range for the extension of Nigahi Open-cast Coal Mining Project by M/s Northern Coalfelds Limited under 
Singrauli Forest Division, Singrauli District of Madhya Pradesh State (Online Proposal No. 
FP/MP/MIN/140863/2021) - reg. was proposed seeking prior approval of the Central Government under 
section-2 of the Forest (Conservation) Act, 1980. A query has been received from MoEF&CC which states -
As per the DSS analysis, two seasonal nallahas are flowing through the proposed forest land for 
diversion for which the provisions of conservation and protection measures have not been suggested by 
the State. Therefore, comments of the water resource department on the proposed neasures and impact of 

the project on the lydrological regimes are required to be submited. " A copy of the letter received from 

GM (Env./IMS), NCL HÌ 

Dated: |4.07-202? 

There are two seasonal Nallahas flowing through the proposed forest land of 229.348 Ha in compartment no. 
RF-272, 273 & 274 of Waidhan Range, a Toposheet (No. 63L/12) and detailed surface plan showing 
locations of these seasonal nallahas is enclosed herewith as Annexure-ii. In compliance of the observation 
made by MoEF&CC a detailed plan prepared by Nigahi OCP for conservation and protection of these 
seasonal nallahas is enclosed herewith as Annexure-iii. Project Feasibility Report (PFR) for Nigahi OCP is 
also enclosed herewith as Annexure-iv. 

Keeping in view the nature and location of the seasonal nallahas and detailed plan submitted from Nigahi 
project for conservation of these nallahas, it is requested to kindly give your comment on the proposed 
measures and impact of the project on the hydrological regime. 

Yours Faithfully 

General Manager 

Aerar anager Project, NCL 

NàC iGAROJECT 














